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● Vernelle has received many questions from members regarding Covid practices:
○ Will ICL honor members who have exemptions rather than being vaccinated?

WU allows students with exemptions. Could ICL go beyond that to exclude
unvaccinated members? Should we?

○ Will someone verify Compass Cards before someone enters Kaneko?
○ Will someone take temps at the door to Kaneko? Is it necessary, considering we

are vaccinated? Also, people with colds can run a fever. That doesn’t mean they
should be there either!

○ Are we going to charge dues for Spring semester? We would need to give a
deadline for collecting dues.

○ Can people on the waiting list come as guests? What do they need to do for WU
to allow them on campus?

Secretarial Services:
● The only mail we received was from WU, showing the financial status of the Hudson

Book Fund. Dave will scan it for Virginia to enter in the archives.

Social Services:
● Priscilla will contact Peter Ronai’s next of kin to find out where they would like the

donation sent.
● Dee has talked to Tricia Mott (Bon Appetit) regarding an opening day coffee in the

morning before our first session. Money has already been budgeted, so the board
doesn’t need to approve. The coffee/tea service could be set up in the hallway outside
Kaneko. We are allowed to take food and beverages into Kaneko.

University Support:
● No report

Other Business:
● Was the Annual Report sent to WU? Joan will ask Sally.
● ICL Diversity? Does this refer to our presentation topics and presenters or to ICL

members?
○ Recruiting members is hard. We want to avoid tokenism.
○ Karen Trucke was on the Curriculum Committee to work on the diversity of our

classes, not members.
● At the annual meeting (second hour on 11/23),

○ Joan will explain the changes to the constitution. Then there will be a motion to
adopt, second, and then a vote.

○ Joan will present the new board, then ask for a motion to accept the slate by
acclamation

● Dues discussion
○ We have 5 outside speakers spring term, plus several student speakers. Dru

would like to pay the students $50 for their appearances.
○ Dave says we have plenty of money to pay.
○ The Rasmussen Fund should not be used for normal operating expenses.
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○ Vernelle suggested not collecting dues for spring semester, but telling members
they can make donations to ICL if they would like.

○ Dee moved we do not collect spring dues. Tracy second. Passed.
● Covid protocols need more information from WU. We will discuss this at the December

board meeting.

The next board meeting will be held via Zoom at 10am on December 16, 2021.

Submitted by Tracy Ragland
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